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www.hadleighurc.org.uk 

The vision of Hadleigh URC is  

to challenge the community to respond to God's love 

as shown and taught by Jesus Christ. 
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2013  NEWSLETTER NO: 703 

WORSHIP IN HADLEIGH 
Services led by Revd. Jim Dalgleish unless otherwise noted 

WEEKDAY MEETINGS 
Tuesday 10 - 11.30 Pause for Prayer - Come in for Coffee  

Thursday  9.00 am Toddler Group   )   Term time  
 10.00 am Refreshments    )    only 
 

Monks Eleigh URC 
Sun 9th 3pm  Mr R Howson 

Tues 18th 7.30/8pm Payer & Praise  

Sun 23rd 3pm  Rev Jim Dalgleish  

Sun 2nd 10.30am Morning Worship with Holy Communion 

Sun 9th 10.30am Morning Worship led by Revd David Atkins 

Sun 16th  10.30am Morning Worship 

Sun 23rd  10.30am Morning Worship 

Sat 29th 5.00pm Contemporary Worship (+ barbecue) 

Sun 30th 10.30am Morning Worship led by Dr Richard Jurd 

But our citizenship is in heaven, and it is from there that we are 

expecting a Saviour, the Lord Jesus Christ. He will transform the 

body of our humiliation that it may be conformed to the body of 

his glory, by the power that also enables him to make all things 

subject to himself.   - Philippians 3:20-21  

Peace is the fruit of love, a love that is also justice. But to grow 

in love requires work — hard work. And it can bring pain 

because it implies loss — loss of the certitudes, comforts, and 

hurts that shelter and define us.  -Jean Vanier 
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FROM THE MANSE 
Waiting 

Much of life seems to be spent in waiting and getting ready for the 
next major event. We have spent a long time waiting for the Ansell 
Centre improvements to be completed. Now, thanks to a wonderful 
team of hard working people, the new facilities are ready and in use. 

Jesus, after the resurrection and before he ascended to heaven, told 
his disciples to wait in Jerusalem until they received the gift of the 
Holy Spirit, power from on high. So what did the disciples do while 
they waited? There were two important things! 

“They gathered frequently to pray as a group.” Jesus had told them 
they were to be his witnesses and they knew that they needed to 
keep God central to their lives. 

They also had a ‘church meeting’ as it says, “A few days later there 
was a meeting of the believers, about 120 in all.” At this meeting 
they chose Matthias to replace Judas as one of the 12 who would 
witness to Jesus’ resurrection. In other words they ensured that 
they had the people, the resources in place that they would need 
for the task Jesus had set them. 

We, the Church of the 21st century, are also called by God to witness 
to the reality of Jesus and his love. Much of our time also seems to 
be spent in waiting for that opportunity. We too need to gather 
frequently for prayer and worship, so that God and Jesus are always 
at the heart of who we are. 

We don’t need to always have Church Meetings, important though 
they are! But we do need to be ensuring that we prepare our 
resources with Bible study, training courses and mutual 
encouragement. 

The waiting time is a time of preparation, so that we are ready to 
serve God and to share Jesus. Remember what happened at 
Pentecost. God provided the gift of the Holy Spirit and 3000 were 
added to the 120 followers of Jesus. If we really do prepare 
ourselves as we wait, then God will provide that power from on high 
and who knows what we might accomplish for him. 

Yours in Christ,   Jim. 
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 PEACE AND QUIET 

 

an opportunity to stroll in a beautiful wildlife garden in Monk's Eleigh 

take time out from the busyness of life 

reflect on the beauty of God's creation 

2 Dates – Tues. 18 June, 2.15-4pm or Thurs. 4 July, 10.15-12 noon 

(other dates may be available on request.) 

All are welcome. Transport available. 

  

To help with planning it would be good to know numbers the 
weekend before each session. 

More Details from:-   

 Anita         Joyce  Milly 

 810057     823165     827895 

Guild Outings 

On Tuesday April 16th friends enjoyed a riverside walk followed 
by tea at the home of Elizabeth and Mike. Only a few were able 
to walk this year but on a lovely April afternoon we were able to 
enjoy the beauty of creation all around us. During tea we 
enjoyed happy conversation and looking at photos of past guild 
outings. Many thanks to all who contributed in any way to a very 
happy afternoon. 

June Outing 

4th Supper at The George, Hintlesham depart 6.45 pm 

In everything do to others as you would have them do to you; for 

this is the law and the prophets. - Matthew 7:12  
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Central Suffolk Area Partnership  

of the United Reformed Church  

 

SOCIAL AFTERNOON 
 

 

FLOWER FESTIVAL IN THE CHURCH ALL 

AFTERNOON   

 

GUIDED WALK AROUND TOWN 2.30pm  

 

 

SONGS OF PRAISE 4.00pm  

 

 

REFRESHMENTS 5.00pm  

 

Stowmarket URC 

 
SUNDAY 30 JUNE 2013 - ALL WELCOME 

If you need a lift or can offer a lift, please speak to Jim. 

If you would like to choose your favourite hymn and say why, 
please speak to Sylvia. 
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Services in Hadleigh Nursing and Care Homes and Sheltered 
Housing 

If you wish to attend or assist with services in the local care homes, 
please contact the Link Person to check that time or day have not 
been changed due to unforeseen circumstances. The Link Person and 
the residents would value your presence. 

N.B. The details below show the day of the month NOT the date. 

Here are the planned services: 

Place   Link Person  Usual Monthly Worship 

Sydney Brown Court Jean Herring (823320)   1st Thursday, 10.30am 

Canterbury House Hilary Griffin (823100)   2nd Tuesday, 2.30pm 

Waterfield House Jackie Cork (823739)   3rdTuesday, 3pm 

Friars Hall  Joyce Willis (823165)   1st Monday, 3pm 

Angel Court  Brian Hempstead (810171) 2nd Weds, 11am 

Magdalen House Chris Todd (827915) last Thursday, 11am 

Jim. 

I think each village was meant to feel pity for its own sick and 

poor whom it can help and I doubt if it is the duty of any 

private person to fix his mind on ills which he cannot help. 

This may even become an escape from the works of charity we 

really can do to those we know. God may call any one of us to 

respond to some far away problem or support those who have 

been so called. But we are finite and he will not call us 

everywhere or to support every worthy cause. And real needs are 

not far from us. -C.S Lewis 

 

Give justice to the weak and the orphan; maintain the right of the 

lowly and the destitute.  - Psalm 82:3  
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QUIET DAY  

Join us in the presence of Jesus through meditation, scripture, music and 

pictures. Time for quiet in the garden. 

Supported by Churches Together in Hadleigh 

Thursday 18th July 

at 6 Raven Way, Hadleigh, IP7 5AX 

There are 2 opportunities:- 

2.30 – 4.30pm (tea at 4pm) OR (coffee at 7pm for ) 7.30 – 9pm 

(but come and go as you need to.) All welcome. Transport available. 

Contact  Anita             Joyce             Milly 

  810057          823165          827895 for more details. 

A group of men, keen to discuss 
questions about the Christian 
Faith, are meeting in the upper 
room in The George. Over a drink 
we are able to ask any questions 

we want and to offer our opinions. Or we can just sit and listen and 
think. 

We will be continuing to explore the Christian faith in June. The next 
meeting is Tuesday 4th June at 8pm.  If any men think they might like 
to join us, just see Jim or come along to The George. 

For his sake I have suffered the loss of all things, and I regard 

them as rubbish, in order that I may gain Christ and be found in 

him, not having a righteousness of my own that comes from the 

law, but one that comes through faith in Christ, the righteousness 

from God based on faith.  
- Philippians 3:8-9  



7 

 

A-Z TOURS MOVES ON -  

following Paul as he sets off on a second journey 

of adventure. 

New travellers welcome at 6 Raven Way on 

MONDAY 17 JUNE, 7.30pm. 

Transport (more comfortable than Paul's) 

available. 

Milly ( 827895) 

Remember the 

Church Coop 

Dividend number: 

2295  

Out and About 
9th Jim is on leave 
16th Nigel is at Clacton 23rd Nigel is at Sudbury 23rd Milly is at Saxmundham 30th Jim is at Stowmarket 

Please could you let me have all items for the  July 13 Newsletter by Sunday 16th May (23rd if emailed)? Email to phil@the-wells.net, post to 11 Jordayn Rise, Hadleigh 
Thanks, Phil  

Newsletter 

Do you need a paper copy of the Newsletter? 

Would you be happy to download it from the website? 

If so, let Jim know. It will save money in printing and time 

in delivery. 
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Prayer Points for June in our Church 

Pray for the Church Meeting on Monday 3rd that we will make wise 
decisions about the way ahead for the church. 

Look in the Blue Prayer Book in church and pray for those who have 
asked for prayers. 

Don’t forget to pray for the roads of Hadleigh each week. 

Remember those of our fellowship who are in residential care – Ruth 
Gleed, Violet Hines and Alan Brooks. 

Pray for the leaders of our work with children and young people, that 
they will be an inspiration and encouragement. 

Give thanks for the men who attend the Christianity Explored group 
in the George. Pray that there is open and interesting discussion 
about the important things of the Christian faith. 

Pray for Raymond and Jeanne Cullen as they move to be nearer 
family in Woodbridge. Give thanks for their contribution to our 
fellowship. 

Prayer Page 

Connect  
with yourself  ~ with others  ~ with God  

On Saturday 29th June at 5pm there will be an evening service 
in church followed by a BBQ in the garden (or inside if it rains!). 
The theme is Sharing Stories and we will be hearing from a wide 
variety of people. Speak to me if you have a story you would like 

to share! Music will be led by Inspired. This service is suitable 
for all and a great opportunity to meet together as the family of 

God in a relaxed and informal setting.  

For more information, or if you would like to be involved, please 
contact Lisa Gordon on 07427622772. 
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Suffolk Show 29-30 May 

If you plan to visit the Suffolk Show this year, why not drop into the 
Churches Together in Suffolk Chaplaincy tent? You can sit and rest 
and enjoy some refreshments before you continue to explore the 
showground. There are also regular, brief times of worship and you 
are welcome to come and join in. 

I shall be there on both days, as part of the chaplaincy team, and look 
forward to seeing you. Jim. 

What do you think ... 

... about Hadleigh as a tourist town ... 

... over a drink? 
Hadleigh is a great place to live, but 
should we be making more of our tourist 
attractions? Come along and share your 
wisdom or you may prefer just to listen to 
what others think about the topic. 
However you come, come along and 
enjoy yourself and you will be welcome. 

We meet on 

Wednesday 19th June at 8pm 
in The George. 

This is a men’s discussion group where we come to air our ‘pints of 
view’ and to learn by listening to others. We may not come up with 
any answers, but we will consider some interesting questions. 

If you think this might be of interest, please just turn up, or get in 
touch with Jim on 827895. 



10 

 
Churches in Hadleigh ς Praying for Hadleigh 

Churches in Hadleigh have committed themselves to 

praying for our town. Please pray for residents of the 

following street:- 

Week commencing    Streets  

26th May Brett Avenue + Delf Close + Newhaven 

Way + Ramsey Road + Grays Close 

2nd June  Buckenham Road + Meriton Rise 

9th Jun  Calais Street + Meadows Way 

16th June  Castle Road + Castle Rise  

23rd June  Castle Lane + Woodlands 

30th June  Churchill Avenue 

7th July  Clopton Gardens + Dunton Grove 

If you know people who live in these streets, please pray 

for them by name. Otherwise, please pray in general for 

each street. Jim.  

URC HOLIDAY FORUM 2013 
Saturday 17th to Friday 23rd August 

Journeying with God into the unknown  

FUN, FAITH and FELLOWSHIP 
A Christian holiday for all ages 
The Hayes Conference Centre, 

Swanwick, Derbyshire 
 

Theme: Rev Dr Janet Tollington 
Worship: Rev Neil Thorogood 

Music: Rev Ray Adams 

See Wendy Atkins for more information . 
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POSSIBLY THE MOST AMBITIOUS FILM OF ALL TIME ! 

It is 27 years since LES MISERABLES opened in London – and it is still 
running. 

We are delighted to be presenting the film version on Friday 21st June 
– a magnificent tribute to Cameron Mackintosh, producer of the 
London stage production and now the film. 

Victor Hugo's classic story is about a prisoner, Jean Valjean (Hugh 
Jackman ) who is consumed by hatred after serving 20 years in prison 
for stealing a loaf of bread to feed his starving child.  He breaks his 
parole and is pursued by a determined lawman, played by Russell 
Crowe.  Valjean's endeavours to lead a Christian life are, 
unfortunately, thwarted by this rigid upholder of the law! 

This is a wonderful movie, possibly an all-time great musical – 
guaranteed to raise your spirits, brilliantly acted and sung with 
unprecedented emotional depth. The music will haunt you ! 

LES MISERABLES is our longest-running film yet, some 157 minutes, 
and was nominated for 8 Oscar awards. There will be one interval in 
the film which replicates the timing of the London stage production.  
Choc ices and refreshments will be available as normal. 

Admission will be £ 3.50 for adults and £ 2.50 for accompanied 
children ; the film starts at 7.30pm and carries a 12a cert. 

LES MISERABLES – make a note in your diary and come early to secure 
the best seats at The Ansell Centre presentation! 

Thus says the LORD of hosts: Render true judgements, show 

kindness and mercy to one another; do not oppress the widow, 

the orphan, the alien, or the poor; and do not devise evil in your 

hearts against one another. - Zechariah 7:9-10  

 

But as for me, I will look to the Lord, I will wait for the God of 

my salvation; my God will hear me. - Micah 7:7  
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[ People] of our time believe that all the insanity and cruelty of 

our lives, the enormous wealth of few, the envious poverty of the 

majority, the wars and every form of violence, are perceived by 

nobody, and that nothing prevents us from continuing to live 

thus.  

-Leo Tolstoy  

Praying scripture is not judged by how much you read but by 

the way in which you read. If you read quickly, it will benefit 

you little. You will be like a bee that merely skims the surface 

of a flower. Instead, in this new way of reading with prayer, 

you must become as the bee that penetrates into the depths of 

the flower. You plunge deeply within to remove its deepest 

nectar. 

-Madame Guyon  

Christian hope frees us to act hopefully in the world. It enables 

us to act humbly and patiently, tackling visible injustices in 

the world around us without needing to be assured that our 

skill and our effort will somehow rid the world of injustice 

altogether. Christian hope, after all, does not need to see what it 

hopes for (Heb. 11:1); and neither does it require us to 

comprehend the end of history. Rather, it simply requires us to 

trust that even the most outwardly insignificant of faithful 

actions — the cup of cold water given to the child, the widow's 

mite offered at the temple, the act of hospitality shown to the 

stranger, none of which has any overall strategic socio-

political significance so far as we can now see — will 

nevertheless be made to contribute in some significant way to 

the construction of God's kingdom by the action of God's 

creative and sovereign grace.    

-Craig Gay 
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Hadleigh and Monkôs Eleigh URC Monthly Report. 

Summary.  
The Buildings works continue to be  the strongest influence on 
our finances. Total income over the period was £48,800 
(£44,400 last month), Expenditure was £61,500 (£34,800) , 
giving a net deficit of  £12,300. 

Church Daily Running Account.  
Income was £5,900 (£2,700) .Expenditure was £4,000 (£6,800), 
giving a surplus of  £1,900 (£4,100 deficit).  We received the 
quarterly rent  for the School House during the period . Offerings 
stood at  £2,440 (£1,800). Lettings £710 (£700) . Heating and 
Lighting was £496 (£750) . Mervyn is monitoring our Heating 
and Lighting costs and is maintaining a close liaison with our 
suppliers and the Synod Property regarding the most 
appropriate suppliers. 

The Maintenance of the Ministry charge is £2,600, or £26 per 
member  per month. Taking into account our other regular 
monthly expenses, the figure is around £40 per member per 
month. Our church regular income is in the region of  £30 per 
member leaving a monthly deficit of around £10 per person. This 
is currently filled by lettings from the Ansell Centre and the 
School House rent. An uncomfortable position for us, particularly 
as it is our desire to employ the Ansell Centre income for our 
Outreach activities. 

Charities  taking the first four  months of the year and predicting 
our income to the end of June, I estimate that our six-months 
payment will be approximately £1,450 , producing £290 per 
charity. You may recall that last month the prediction was £270 

Monkôs Eleigh . A grant in the amount of £1,100 towards the 
Retreat Centre was received  from the John Ansell  Trust. There 
are works currently being done at the Chapel , so the position 
here will be changing quite regularly. 

Ansell Centre. Lettings income was £150 (£1,100). This 
fearfully depressed figure is a direct result of the Centre being 
closed for the Buildings Works. Now the Centre has re-opened , 
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we should see a return to normal levels over the next month or 
two. Expenditure,  excepting the Cleaning Bill, remains subdued. 

Buildings . 
Income was £41,600. This included grants from, Biffaward , the 
Belstead Charitable Settlement, Suffolk regeneration fund,  and 
a short-term loan from one of our members. We also received 
gifts in the amount of £2,500 towards the new chairs from 
members of the congregation, and some generous fund-raising. 
We paid £53,600 in connection with the works in the Ansell 
Centre and £3,800 for the portable staging which will be 
employed in both the ACC and in  the church. I am hopeful that , 
excepting a 5% six-month retention, we will be paying our last 
bill for the Ansell Centre works in May. 

The Church as a Charity. 

We are now registered charity,  No 1151084. 

Funds. 
General Fund. There is £1,800  in the General Fund. As I 
advised in earlier reports, it should be noted that we are now 
contributing £200 per month more this year to the M&M than 
last. A significant increase. 

Í Fabric Fund. This fund will pay for repairs and maintenance 
to our properties. The Fabric fund stands at £1,000.  A welcome 
recovery from last monthôs grim loss. 

Í Buildings Phase 3, stands at £16,5,000, and the chairs at 
£3,500. The chairs fund has come entirely from our own 
members and our friends. The ACC , including promised grants 
has £30,000. 

Í The Student Placement Fund has £728 

Í The Sensory Garden Fund has £1,300 

Monks Eleigh and Retreat Centre  Fund has £3,800. 

I intend to establish a Reserve Fund to provide emergency 
support to any other fund that may require it and which would be 
repaid once the emergency had passed. This will take some 
months to prepare. 
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Do you fancy a great night out?  

Where you can pick up a whole new wardrobe for a fiver?  

Somewhere ethical, charitable and fashionable?  

COME AND JOIN US FOR A SWISHING PARTY!!!  

On Sat 13 th  July the newly reformed Ansell Centre will play 

host to a clothes swapping party with a heart. Eternal and 

Eternal plus (ladies and younger ladies group based at the 

URC!) along with our friends are raising funds to support 

Anna Gordon in her efforts with a charity called Watering 

Roots. Anna has been over in Uganda as a volunteer since 

January this year working in a variety of community based 

projects and is due back mid June.  

So hereõs how you can join in 

1.Bring clothes to swap to the Ansell Centre from 2pm on the 

day (clean and preferably on hangers) maximum of 20 per 

participant,  (other times can be arranged)  

2.In exchange for your clothes plus a £5.00 donation, you 

will receive a ticket for every item you bring  

3.On the night there will be a time for browsing where you 

can pin your ticket on anything that catches your eye  

4.There will then be a time to try your chosen items on, 

anything that doesnõt fit can be placed back on the rail for 

others to try  

5.There will also be a rail of items to purchase for a nominal 

amount 

So you can walk away with a whole new wardrobe!!!!  
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A welcome drink and nibbles will be included in the £5 

donation.  We are also asking participants to donate a couple 

of items to our raffle hampers one edible and one luxury 

(bubble bath etc)  

On the night there will be a variety of stalls food, jewellery, 

cakes etc.  

Anna will also be there sharing some of her experiences of 

her Ugandan adventure with us.  

If youõd like to help out on the night or want to offer 

support in any way or want further information please 

contact 07780 725132.  

Lets Swish together!!!  

The Lord, your God, is in your midst, a warrior who gives 

victory; [God] will rejoice over you with gladness, [God] will 

renew you in his love; [God] will exult over you with 

loud singing. 

- Zephaniah 3:17  

One thing, however, is sure: unless Christians fulfil their 

prophetic role, unless they become the advocates and defenders 

of the truly poor, witness to their misery, then, infallibly, 

violence will suddenly break out. In one way or other 'their 

blood cries to heaven,' and violence will seem the only way out. 

It will be too late to try to calm them and create harmony. 

-Jacques Ellul  

Sometimes, when what is officially the law is wrong, you try 

to get the law changed. But if you can’t, you break it. 

-Rev. Dr. Thomas W. Ogletree  
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Diary Dates 

Sat 1
st
  2-4pm Scrabble, Community Room 

Sun 2
nd

 7.00pm Inspired, Church 

Monday 3
rd

 7.30pm Church Meeting, Community Room 

Tues 4
th
  10-11.30 Come in for Coffee, Community Room 

 10.15am Prayer Service, Church 
 8.00pm Menôs Christianity Explored, The George 

Wed 5
th
 6-8pm Eternal, Quiet Room 

 7.30pm Film Discussion Group, 2 Mill Lane,  
    Upper Layham 
 7.30pm Churches Together Worship Group,  
    Salvation Army 

Thur 6
th
  9-11am Toddler Group, Community Room 

 12 noon Churches Together Study, Salvation Army 

Fri 7
th
  12.15pm Ansell Lunch Club, Ansell Centre 

 8.00pm Barn Dance, Ansell Centre 

Sat 8
th
 2-4pm Scrabble, Community Room 

Mon 10
th
 11.30am Silent Prayer Group, Raydon Rectory 

Tues 11
th
  10-11.30 Come in for Coffee, Community Room 

 10.15am Prayer Service, Church 

Wed 12
th
 6-8pm Eternal, Quiet Room 

Thur 13
th
  9-11am Toddler Group, Community Room 

 12 noon Churches Together Study, Salvation Army 

Sat 15
th
 2-4pm Scrabble, Community Room 

Sun 16
th
 7.00pm Inspired, Church 

Mon 17
th
 11.30am Silent Prayer Group, Raydon Rectory 

 7.30pm AtoZ of Acts, 6 Raven Way 

Tues 18
th
  8.00am Church Plans Group, Quiet Room 

 10-11.30 Come in for Coffee, Community Room 
 10.15am Healing Prayer Service, Church 
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Printing cost Hadleigh URC is happy to provide this 

Newsletter free of charge so that information about the church 
activities is freely available. However, the monthly cost of the 
Newsletter is approximately 45p. Alternatively, it can be read 
from our website www.hadleighurc.org.uk  

Religion that is pure and undefiled before God, the Father, is this: 

to care for orphans and widows in their distress, and to keep 

oneself unstained by the world.  - James 1:27  

 2.15-4pm Quiet Time, Monks Eleigh Garden 
 8.00pm Prayer & Praise, Monks Eleigh 

Wed 19
th
 12.15pm Lunch Club, Ansell Centre 

 6-8pm Eternal, Quiet Room 
 7.30pm Vision4Life, 6 Raven Way 
 8.00pm WDYT?, The George 

Thur 20
th
  9-11am Toddler Group, Community Room 

 12 noon Churches Together Study, Salvation Army 
 7.00pm ACMG, Community Room 

Fri 21
st
   10-12 noon    Leading Lives Coffee Morning,  

  Ansell Centre  
  7.30pm Digital Cinema, Ansell Centre 

Sat 22
nd

 2-4pm Scrabble, Community Room 

Mon 24
th
 7.30pm Worship Team, 85 Angel Street 

Tues 25
th
  10-11.30 Come in for Coffee, Community Room 

 10.15am  Prayer Service, Church 
 12 noon Lunch Study Group, 2 Queenôs Row 

Thur 27
th
 9-11am Toddler Group, Community Room 

 2.00pm Bible Study, Whatfield SA 

Sat 29
th
  2-4pm Scrabble, Community Room 

 5.00pm Contemporary Service & Barbecue 

Sun 30
th
 2.30pm Area Partnership Social, Stowmarket URC 
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ELDERS 

Sylvia Jarvis (Secretary) 01473 829166 

Nigel Crisp 01473 822208 

Jan Dicks 01473 823413 

Tom Gordon 01473 823711  

Ronnie Howson 01473 310169 

Pat Langley 01473 823844 

Elizabeth Meeks 01473 827318 

Michèle Farley 01473 823634 

George Barnes  01787 211716 

Karen Harman 01473 824765 

Please feel free to contact any of the above at any time of 
day (or night in case of emergency), if you have any 

problem that the church may be able to help with. 

Sylvia Roberts (Monks Eleigh) 01449 740607 

MINISTER 

Rev Jim Dalgleish 

6 Raven Way 
Hadleigh 
IP7 5AX 

Tel: 01473 827895 

TREASURER 
Ronnie Howson 
4, Ash Grove,  
Capel St Mary 
01473 310169 

Newsletter editor Phil Wells (phil@the-wells.net) 
11 Jordayn Rise, Hadleigh Suffolk IP7 5SY 


